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Contact Us 

TERM DATES 2020 
 Term 4: 5th October to 18th December 

Lilydale Primary School 
School Number 0876 
Castella St Lilydale 
Tel: 97351642 
Email: lilydale.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Note From the Office 
 

A reminder to 
families that 
BPay would be 
preferred not 
cash. 

If you have lost your 
BPay details please 
email the school. 

Remembrance Day Service 
Thanks to all the students and staff who took part in the Remembrance 
Day Service on Wednesday. The students have made some wonderful 
wreaths to place under the Memorial board in the BER building.  
Thanks to the School Captains for running the service and to Steph B 
for stepping in at the last minute. The presentations from each class 
were very moving and were a suitable tribute to all those who have 
served or are continuing to serve in the armed forces. 
 
Fire Drill 
Just to let you know that we conducted a Fire Drill yesterday. This went very 
smoothly and we completed a safe evacuation in just over 5 minutes. These drills 
help us plan for an Emergency situation and identify areas where we can improve 
our response. These drills are very important but can cause some children distress 
and concern and they may need some reassurance about this event. Please talk to 
your child about the reason for these drills and how it is very important to follow 
the instructions of the teacher at all times. 
 
School Structure 
Over the last few weeks we have been working to organise the School structure for next year. This has included all 
the possibilities that would work within the budget that we are allocated by the Department. The difficulty with  
planning is that our budget is only finalised on the 28th February dependent on the amount of students that we have 
in our school on that date. We have to use our Jedi mind powers to work through solutions and ideas that ensure we 
put in place a structure that ensures flexibility in case our numbers change between now and then but also fits with 
the budget. As you know 2020 has stopped a great deal of our school activities including School Tours and Open Days 
this has limited our ability to sell our school and its programs across the area. As such due to over 50 students leaving 
the school from Grade 6 our numbers will be lower than this year. As such we 
are looking to move to a 10 class system which again focuses on lower class 
numbers but also recognises the difficulties the students have faced over the last 
year. We will release details of this structure as soon as it has been confirmed by 
School Council next week. The placement of staffing will then take place in the 
coming weeks. 
 
Tutoring Program 
As you are aware the Department is putting in place a tutoring 
program for students who have been deemed to find remote 
learning difficult and have not progressed as much as would 
have been expected in 2020. We are now in the process of 
putting this program together and identifying the students form 
all year levels and all abilities to take part in this program.  
We will release details of this program and what its scope of 
work will be once we have discussed the logistics of organising 
this in our school. 
 
Thanks 
Andrew 

 

 
 

Lunch Orders are available Friday’s 
Please make sure you have ordered by  

10pm on Thursday’s. 
Cut off for daily specials is 2pm Thursdays 

 

 Please order via your Flexischools App 

 
 
 
 

 
Late arrivals –Parents ring from the car and  
advise “Johnny Smith” is on his way in.  
Office staff complete late pass documentation 
upon Johnny’s arrival to office so touching of the 
iPad limited to 1 staff member.  
 

Early dismissals – Parents call when they are out 
the front of the school. Student comes to office, 
office staff walk child out to pick up gate and sight 
parent. Office staff complete the paperwork . 

TERM 4 
*These events will need to be adapted based on the health advice at the time of event.           

NOVEMBER 
Monday 16th November    Grade 1/2 Sports Day 
Monday 16th - Thursday 19th November  Dental Van Visit 
Wednesday 18th November   School Photographs  
Thursday 19th November   Pathway to Prep 3 sessions -  
      12.30-1pm, 1.30-2pm & 2.15-2.45pm 
Friday 20th November    JSC Crazy Hair Day - Gold coin donation 
Friday 20th November    Puberty Program Grade 5/6 
Wednesday 25th November   Talent Show - Lilydale has got Talent 
Thursday 26th November   Pathway to Prep 3 sessions -  
      12.30-1pm, 1.30-2pm & 2.15-2.45pm 
Friday 27th November    Puberty Program Grade 5/6 
Monday 30th November    DECS Day * 
 

DECEMBER 
Tuesday 1st December    Prep 2021 - Parent Information Session * 
Wednesday 2nd December   Christmas Carols * 
Thursday 3rd December    Pathway to Prep 3 sessions -  
      12.30-1pm, 1.30-2pm & 2.15-2.45pm 
Friday 4th December    Puberty Program Grade 5/6 
Monday 7th November    Responsibility Day * 
Tuesday 8th December    First Transition Day 
Thursday 10th December    Grade 6 Graduation  
Monday 14th December    Second Transition Day 
Wednesday 16th December   Class Parties * 
Friday 18th December    Last Day of the School Year - Finish at 1.30pm 
 

         

      

 
  Perseverance  Respect  Inclusion  Determination  Encouragement 

Grade 5/6 Health &  
Human Relations Course 
payment due FRIDAY 
13th November 

 

Parent Opinion Survey 
due FRIDAY 13th  
NOVEMBER 

 

Bookclub Issue 8  
payment due THURSDAY 
26th November 

 

2021 Booklist order due 
FRIDAY 18th December 

 

School Checklist 
A list to help you  

remember all the things you 
have to complete for school 



 

 

 

IMPORTANT  
INFORMATION FOR SCHOOL PHOTOS 

 

School Photo day is WEDNESDAY 18th November 2020 
 

Full School Uniform is required. 
 Previously sent home is your INDIVIDUAL SchoolPix order form. 

Please order your photos online, including any sibling photos. 
If you would like sibling photos these must be ordered by 8am on  

School Photo Day. 
SchoolPix will NOT be accepting CASH 

Due to COVID cleaning restrictions NO Group Photos are able to be  
taken due to timing.  

If you have ordered a Group Photo this will be in Composite Style as 
shown. 
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3 Sessions will be held at  
12.30-1.00pm, 1.30-2.00pm and 2.15-2.45pm.  

Families have been advised of their session time. 
 

 Thursday 19th November    
 Counting Focus 
 

 Thursday 26th November   
 Fine Motor Focus 
 

 Thursday 3rd December    
 Introduction to School Focus 
 

 Tuesday 1st December    
 Parent Information Night 7pm 
 (Details to come) 
 

 Tuesday 8th December   
 Orientation Day  9.30 - 11.30am 
 (Details to follow dependant on restrictions) 

 
 
 
 

A friendly reminder to families on how to notify the school via Flexischools App for  
absences. 
 

1. Open up your Flexischools App 
2. Scroll down to NEWS. Click onto MORE. 
3. Select ABSENCE from Newsfeed and submit 
 

If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to contact the school. 

STUDENT LUNCHES 
Can all families and students please 
remember that food can not be heated 
up at school for safety reasons and to 
please pack a fork/spoon with their 
child's lunch as we are unable to supply 
these to students. 

 

BIRTHDAY TREATS 
 

Treats can be distributed but the latest 
guidance is that they are individually 
wrapped and should be distributed by 
the teacher and the students should not 
put their hand into the bag. 
Hand sanitising will be used before and 
after their treat. 

Story Telling Plays 

Skills Magic Tricks 
Dance 

25th November 2020 
 

Auditions: 
 

 18th November 3/4s 

 19th November 5/6s 

 20th November 1/2s 

 23rd November Prep 
 

Sing 

 

Lillian who is one of our 
Preps for 2021 picked this 

lovely flower for  
Mr Weaver while she was at 

pathway to Prep. 

Lilydale Has Got Talent 
 

 
 
 

This week the Preps used Smarties to do their  
Maths Graphing. 

They also had a great buddy session planting beans  
as they have been focusing on the fairy tale  

Jack and the Beanstalk. 

 

On Friday 20th November, Jun-
ior School Council is having a  

Crazy Hair Day. 
Please bring a Gold coin dona-
tion as the students are raising 

money for the health care work-
ers of Eastern Health. 

Come to school with your  
craziest hair. 


